

December 2021

Heart of Ohio EAA Chapter 402



Chapter 402 Meeting Dates and Locations

- December 21,
 6:30 at Elks Grill Room
 73 N. Third St, Newark OH
- January 18, 2022
- February 15, 2022 Chapter 402 Clubhouse 520 Heath Road Heath, Ohio 43056 EAA402@gmail.com

Christmas Dinner & Best Wishes for 2022!

It's been a crazy two years and we are grateful for each of our members and the times we've shared. We've persevered through challenges and remained enthusiastic about flying and inspiring others to fly throughout it. We send our warmest wishes to all for a Very Merry Christmas and Warm Wishes for a better 2022!

We're looking forward to celebrating with many of you Tuesday night at the Elks Grill Room at 6:30 for our annual Christmas Dinner. There will be a cash bar, catered dinner, short business meeting and guest speaker, Bruce Johnson. Our deadline for reservations has passed, but if you'd planned to attend and didn't confirm your reservation, call Bernie Volpe at 614-260-0509 or Tom McFadden at 740-323-6994 right away.

Salute to Barney Kemter

As you may be aware of by now, Barney has guit flying and has sold his Cessna 150. To quit flying might have been difficult for a man with over 50 years of accident-free flying and who was honored by the FAA at our Christmas Banquet in December 2015 with the Master Pilot award. Unfortunately for us but beneficial to him and his fiancée, Barney will be leaving the area sometime in the next few months, and we will be losing an important, active member of the chapter and a good friend. Barney has been active in the chapter since 2010, has flown many Young Eagles within the chapter YE program, has assisted in making our Fly-ins successful, held the office of president for the years 2018-2019 and served on the Board of Directors in 2020 and 2021. A special contribution Barney made was when he coordinated the Ray Aviation Scholarship for the chapter in 2020 which led to a young female, Jessica



Postle, getting her PPL and commercial tickets. Much, much more could be said about Lt. Col Kemter but suffice it to say we will very much miss our association with this fine gentleman, and we thank him for his help and the direction he provided to the chapter over the years. *Farewell Barney,*All the best, and Blue Skys always! Tom McFadden

EAA 402 Officers

President

Bernie Volpe 614-260-0509

Vice President

Roland (Rollie) Bailey 740-334-2963

Treasurer

Scott Kennedy 614-832-6737

Secretary

Tom McFadden 740-587-2312 cell 740-323-6994

To pay dues:

Preferred method is to pay dues on the chapter website https://chapters.eaa.org/eaa402.

Join-Renew page, select the proper option and Buy Now. EAA 402

Or mail check to: Attn: Treasurer 520 Heath Road, Heath, OH 43056

EAA 402 November 2021 Meeting Minutes

The regular meeting was called to order by President Bernie Volpe who opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag at 1900 hrs. There was a nice turnout. The members present were Tom McFadden, Carl Oblinger, Ralph Brandon, Rollie Bailey, Dave Clum, Bob Marriott, Tom Thompson, Jim Wright, Carl Braddock, Dick Perdue, Dan Glaze, Bernie Volpe, Barney Kemter, Ken Hughes, Bill Corban, George Fackler, Leota Lane, Bruce Lane, Charlie Moore and Scott Kennedy.

President Volpe thanked Barney Kemter for bringing the standing rib roast for dinner. There was a round of applause for Barney.

Secretary's Report: The secretary asked for approval of the October meeting minutes as printed in the November newsletter. Motion was made by Dan Glaze, seconded by Barney Kemter and passed by the members present.

Treasurer's Report: The detailed report, dated November 16, 2021, was presented by Treasurer Scott Kennedy. A summary follows. The starting balance was \$5122.14. Dues Payments received: \$15.00. Donations Received: Utility Fund \$145.00; Christmas dinner payments \$228.00. Expenses paid: Utilities: \$87.36; Reimbursement to Rollie for American Legion services on the Stockport fly-out \$120. Ending balance \$5,302.78 including reserves of \$1876.68 and discretionary funds of \$3426.10. The report was accepted by the members present.

Airport Board Report: Bill Corban

Bill reported that the concrete has been poured for the new hangar row and the fire wall has been erected. The builders are now awaiting steel. Bill said the concrete block firewall caused the loss of two hangar spaces. The floors are sloped toward the rear of the hangars allowing for drainage. The electricity installation in the box hangar has been completed but completion of the hangar is delayed awaiting the overhead door. Bill also noted that the trees in front of the FBO parking lot will be cut down soon in preparation for the building of the new FBO. Someone asked about the status of getting self-serve fuel and George Fackler answered that it is imminent!

Fly-Outs: Rollie Bailey

Rollie reported on the fly-Out November 9th to Greater Portsmouth Regional Airport. Eight planes and nine people went on the outing; Scott Thompson and a neighbor in Scott's Cessna 180; Sam Huff in his Cherokee 160; Roy Hurt in his Mooney; Tom Thompson in his homebuilt "Super Cub;" Chris Anderson in his Cessna 150; Duck Perdue in his Cessna 152; Rollie Bailey in his Cherokee 235 and Bob Erhard in his Cessna 150. Rollie says, "Blue Skies Always."

Old Business:

- Elections of Officers: Nominations are Bernie Volpe for president,
 Rollie Bailey for Vice President, Scott Kennedy for Treasurer and Tom
 McFadden for Secretary. The president asked for any additional
 nominations and there were none. Bill Corban motioned to close the
 nominations. The motion was seconded by Carl Braddock and passed
 by the members. The nominees were thus, elected.
- Christmas Dinner: The secretary reported that planning for the Christmas Dinner and program continues. Tom said all who plan to attend should pay early so we can plan for the proper numbers. Tom reported that, as customary, the chapter will pick up the tab for five Civil Air Patrol. This year we decided to pay for five. At this time we have the following members paying for a CAP guest: Ken Hughes, Tom McFadden, Bill Corban, Leota Lane, and Barney Kemter. Others who desire to sponsor a CAP should do so online or send payment to the treasurer.

New Business

 Bill Corban invited the members to acknowledge Barney Kemter and wish him well. He said Barney will be getting married soon and will be moving to Hudson, Ohio. Barney was asked to fill us in, and Barney said the wedding will be May 14, 2022, and they will close on a house in Hudson on December 15th. Barney said they will move from, and sell their respective, homes in stages.

Announcements:

- George Fackler announced that he and Brent Dewey will be hosting a seasonal party for the aviation community. This probably will be on the evening of Dec 9th. Details will be announced.
- Barney Kemter announced he is getting rid of aircraft parts such as LED Nav lights. Contact him to see what items he has to sell.
- Rollie thanked Carl Oblinger for providing the meat at his own expense for most of our potluck dinners throughout the year. The members applauded Carl.
- Ken Hughes announce that 389RV is in the air again but has a rigging problem to be resolved. Motion to adjourn was made by Dan Glaze and seconded by Carl Braddock.

The meeting was adjourned by the president at approximately 8:05 PM.

Minutes respectively submitted by Secretary Tom McFadden

Heart of Ohio Fly-Outs

Fly--outs are the 1st Sunday and 3rd Saturday of each month, and usually depart from Newark/Heath Airport (VTA) at 8:00 am unless otherwise indicated below. Contact Rollie Bailey, Fly--Out coordinator, for more information.

FOR SALE:

Adventure pilot GPS iFly 700 Air 680 Headset FlightCom Headset **Dave Clark Noise Cancelling** headset **Sigtronics Noise Cancelling** Headset FlightCom Noise Cancelling Headset FlightCom Headset **AVIALL Voice activated** Intercom FlightCom 11 SX Intercom Cessna 150/152 Stainless Steel Screw Kit RAPCO Brake Discs 01700 fits 150D/E RAPCO Brake Discs 00400 fits C150A,B and C RT350A Transponder w/ tray C150 OVERHAULED Fuel Gauge **ZEFTRONICS 14V ALTERNATOR** CONTROLLER N.I.B. Email bkemter@aol.com or

phone 614.769.5066

Check out Dick Perdue's last video of the year: https://youtu.be/ jqW1idAdS6I

Fly Out Report

Breakfast Carrollton OH Nov20

Last minute fly out because of the excellent weather. Old man

winter is just around the corner. Plenty of interest from the active pilots of the #402 and a good 20 other aircraft landing for breakfast also! (Including ours). Excellent food and front seat view watching all the aircraft landing. The Nerk bunch were:



Cessna 150 Chris Anderson
Cessna 152 Dick Purdue
Cherokee 160 Sam Huff
Luscombe Camden Collins
Super Cub Tom Thompson
Cessna 180 Scott Thompson and
his son
Cherokee 235 Rollie Bailey Your
#402 fly out coordinator,
Rollie
Bailey

Board of Directors

There is no Board of Directors meeting in December.

Reminders from the Secretary

EAA402 **Website:** https://chapters.eaa.org/EAA402 (or just search for EAA402 org) It's pow take a leak

EAA402.org) It's new, take a look.

EAA402 Email address: eaa402@gmail.com

Checked daily by Secretary

Roster Access: https://eaachapters.org

Login: FirstnameLastnameEAA402, Password: "mustang" (Read-only except for two officers.) If the login doesn't work for you please contact the Secretary.